HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, MARCH 26, 2019 - 6:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. with Selectmen Kim R. Roy, Troy E. Garron and Thomas Millias present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 6:35 p.m. to discuss union negotiations for Highway:
	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes


Seelig announced that at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would reconvene in public session.
--------------
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 7:05 p.m.: 

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes


SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 
Stormwater Discussion – by-laws & budget

Annie Bastoni from VHB did a presentation on stormwater requirements via phone.  Seelig did the presentation on the computer for the audience as Ms. Bastoni went through each page.  Attached is a copy of the presentation and have been made an official part of these minutes. during 
Continuation of revocation hearings 

   Evergreen Beverage Comp. d/b/a Twin Lakes Liquors & Convenience & Davis Automotive

Seelig did not have a definitive word from the Collector’s office about payments for back taxes for Davis Automotive and Twin Lakes Liquors therefore he recommended continuing both hearings until April 9th at 7:35 p.m.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to continue the revocation hearing for Evergreen Beverage Company d/b/a Twin Lakes Liquors & Convenience and Davis Automotive to April 9th at 735 p.m. 
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MINUTES

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the following Selectmen Minutes:

Regular Session – February 25, 2019

Executive Session – February 12, 2019

Executive Session – February 26, 2019
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS (CONTINUED) 
Scott Materna & Chief Chaves – trade-in of public vehicle
Materna explained to the Board that his staff consists of three full timers and one part timer who is there three days a week. They are constantly on the move using the two town trucks and there are times that they could use another vehicle.  He also said that there are times where there is lost man hours waiting for a vehicle to do something and added that he has been using his own truck for work and there are times that he has to come out at 2 am. 
Roy asked if the Chief Chaves was replacing two or three vehicles and said that they typically trade them in in.  The chief said that him and Materna have been talking and his Tahoe will go to Materna and a cruiser would go to the Animal Control Officer.  He thought it would cost too much to outfit the Tahoe for a dog cage.  As far as the ACO vehicle Chief Chaves believes the Highway Surveyor is looking at doing something with it or was it the BOS looking for a special service car.  Roy said that she believes Millias was looking into that. 
Millias thought what Materna suggested makes sense and said that town employees use their own vehicles for various work-related tasks because the Town does not have a vehicle for employees to use.  He added that deductibles and damage done to someone’s personal vehicle are not covered and thought that some type of program could be worked out and share some vehicles.  
Garron asked how long do we have to wait to change a vehicle and Chief Chaves said the Tahoe is a 2012 and the ACO car is 1990; both vehicles are in good shape.  The Tahoe has 105,000 miles and it should last a few years doing local runs.   
Roy stated that if people will be using the car for training they will have to come up with a policy because they do not want people fighting over it.  Millias stated that someone will have to be in charge of it. 
Materna wanted to point out that if they were to trade-in the vehicle, they would get $6,000 and said that they know the history of the vehicle and it has been serviced in the Town Barn.
Roy asked if Bill McAvoy, member of the Capital Planning Committee, had any questions and he said the capital request that they approved was for a cruiser and a chief’s vehicle.  He asked if that was including the assumption of the trade in value and Roy said that she does not believe it included a trade in value.  Chief said they didn’t because Sgt. Sterling ran some numbers and $90,000 was a good price and that it would cover everything.  Roy thinks they will be okay with the amount of money they set aside in the articles to be able to purchase and equip the two vehicles.  One vehicle will definitely go to the Animal Control Officer and Materna will get the Tahoe.
Chief said that the current ACO vehicle will be used for inspectional services.  Millias said assuming next year a car will be coming off they could wait till then for an inspectional service vehicle for a year.  Chief said this would give him a good year to see where he is with the maintenance account. 
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McAvoy said that capital plan also recommended $5,000 to retrofit the cruiser for animal containers and asked when will this vehicle be replaced.  Roy said after Town Meeting Sgt. Sterling will order the car and they should have it by August/September. 
He also asked when will the cage be outfitted to the next vehicle and Roy said July or August because they can’t do it before the new vehicle comes in.  Another question he asked was how long will this vehicle last and Chief said he sees it lasting three to four years as the ACO only does nineteen hours a week.  He then asked if the cage could be retrofitted to the next vehicle and chief said if they stick with the Explorer they would be able to utilize the cage from one vehicle to the other. 
McAvoy then asked Materna if he had two or three vehicles and Materna said two.  He then said if he goes with three and he has four people is this going to solve the problem and Materna said it will make it better and that he has four on three days a week when the part timer works and in the summer he will have four three days a week plus 2 part timers.
Have two permanent and one part timer then himself using two vehicles and Materna said yes.  We will have two guys doubling up in one vehicle a single in another.   

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to support the request for Scott Materna to receive and additional vehicle for his department. 
Bob Bergstrom – Mudfest – June 16th 
Mr. Bergstrom can in to request a live entertainment license for his June 2019 Mudfest event.  He stated that everything is going to be the same as in the past.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to issue a one day Live Entertainment Permit for the Mudfest event to be held on Sunday, June 16th, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  All stipulations are to remain in place.
AFFIRMED WARRANTS AND COMMITMENTS

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the payment of the following warrants and commitments:

	Payroll Warrant
	# 83
	$ 371,420.81 

	Vendor Warrant
	# 84
	$ 222,809.72 

	Withholding Warrant
	# 85
	$ 135,416.20 

	Ambulance Commitment
	
	$   25,248.22 

	from 3/4/19 – 3/10/19
	
	

	Ambulance Commitment
	
	$  11,571.41

	from 3/11/19 – 3/17/19
	
	


APPROVED WARRANTS AND COMMITMENTS 

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants and commitments:

	Vendor Warrant
	# 86
	$ 196,832.76 


APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:
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	Halifax Postmaster (stamps)…………………............................
National Grid (service/Town Hall)…………………..................

ENGIE Resources (service/Town Hall)………………………...

Matthew Bender & Co., Inc. (MA law books)………………….

CNA Surety Direct Bill (2 bonds/P. Adduci)…………………..
CNA Surety Direct Bill (bond/L. Cole)………………………...
	$    178.50
$    821.66
$    907.01
$ 1,661.07
$ 1,362.50

$    600.00


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Talent Bank Form - Marge Smith

Ms. Smith is interested in serving on the CoA and has an appointment to meet with the Board of Selectmen on April 9th.
Special Town Meeting – May 13, 2019
Moved Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to open the warrant for the May 13, 2019 Special Town Meeting.  

Request for Access to Fire Station Property

Chief Viveiros has given the okay for Partners Engineering to place a monitoring well in the back of the Fire Station property.  Seelig has sent the revised agreement to Partners on March 18th but has not heard back as of yet.  He will bring this back to the BOS at their next meeting. 
Trees and the Town

Seelig was asked to provide information about the Town’s policies concerning trees.  This information is available on the Town’s web site.  If anyone wants to post it elsewhere, that’s fine.

Pope’s Tavern Renovations

When the Town approved the original appropriation for the expansion and renovations for Pope’s Tavern, the appropriation included a transfer of $104,000 from the account for the capping of the landfill on Hemlock Lane.  This money remained after that project was completed.

After discussions with bond counsel, if the Town wanted to make repairs to Pope’s Tavern using the $104,000 it could do so without a new article.  Seelig knows that a variety of repairs have been suggested including updating the electrical system, replacing windows, and replacing flooring.  He is recommending that the Board meet with the CoA and the Building Committee at the Board’s meeting on April 23rd to discuss possible work and what work should be a priority.  The Board agreed in meeting with both parties.  Seelig will get this set up.  
Mailbox Kiosks

Seelig has not received an answer to to the letter he sent to the Halifax Post Office.  He is recommending that the Board ask him to contact US Representative Keating to see if his office can get someone to meet with the Selectmen and/or Planning Board.

Security Camera Systems for Municipal Buildings

Seelig has sent a note to Gerry Fitzgerald asking if he is available for meeting on this potential project.  He will update the BOS when he has more information.
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Halifax v. Bergstrom

With the approval of the special permit by the ZBA for Mudfest and approval by the Planning Board for the site plan for the event, the necessary zoning permits have been approved.  Given this, any objections to making the ZBA’s original decision concerning Mudfest have been withdrawn and the case closed.  Seelig thanked the Planning Board and the ZBA for making this possible.

Fieldstone Horse Shows

Attorney Mayo has revised the proposed modified consent agreement sent by Attorney Taylor on behalf of Scott Clawson.  The most significant changes are:

· Allowing 38 days for horse shows

· Allowing 8 multi-day shows’

· Allowing Mr. Clawson to come back to continue to make requests to increase the number of days and number of shows.

Seelig will send the revised agreement back to Attorney Taylor for his review.  He asked the Board if they wanted to hold a public forum on April 23rd on the proposed agreement and the Board said yes.  Roy stated that the direct abutters be notified.  
Surplus Property – Town Clerk

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously declared twenty-four (24) metal, collapsible voting booths surplus (this was previously voted on January 22, 2019).
Division of Fisheries and Wildlife - Aldana Road Parcel 
Seelig is waiting to hear back from Plymouth County with their questions, comments, etc.

Family Medical Leave 

Moved by Garron and seconded Millias, the Board unanimously voted to grant Irma Vasel’s request for Family Medical Leave beginning April 1, 2019 with an anticipated end date of May 18, 2019.  
Late Petition Article
Moved by Garron and seconded Millias, the Board unanimously voted to re-open the warrant for the May 13, 2019 Annual Town Meeting for a petition Article from South Shore Resource and Advocacy Center for $3,500 for domestic violence intervention and prevention services.
Moved by Garron and seconded Millias, the Board unanimously voted to close the warrant for the May 13, 2019 Annual Town Meeting.
Dog Hearing
A hearing has been scheduled for April 9th for a dog named Rufus owned by Thomas Wilson of 134 Holmes Street.  The dog allegedly bit another dog on March 16th.  

Unregistered Vehicle Permit
There has been no response from Mr. Richard Harrison in connection with his expired permit for the unregistered vehicle on his property at Map 73, Lot 7A on Plymouth Street.  Mr. Harrison said he will send a copy of the registration for the vehicle (he registered it at some point during the last couple of months.)  Seelig is recommending that no action be taken until the meeting on April 9th.
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John Peck - Earth Removal Permit
There has been no response from Mr. Peck.  Seelig is recommending that the Board send a certified letter stating that if the requested information on the number of cubic yards that were removed is not provided by April 5th that daily fines will begin on that day.
Moved by Garron and seconded Millias, the Board unanimously voted that a certified letter be sent to Mr. Peck. 
Recycling Bins and Barrels
Jason Vaughn of Lydon Lane wrote to complain about the small recycling bins that the Town used to give out.  He wants the Town to provide large barrels for recycling.  Seelig is waiting to hear back from Susan Johnston and Steve Hayward.

Public Records Request from Gordon C. Andrews
Andrews has requested copies of various plans for Amanda Estates.  The Building Inspector/Planning Board/ZBA/Board of Health is making copies (a few will be assessed).

Property/Liability/Workers’ Comp Insurance
The overall premium from MIIA decreased by 2.9%.  Seelig recommends that the BOS accepts the quote.    

Moved by Garron and seconded Millias, the Board voted as follows to accept the quote from MIIA Property & Casualty Group, Inc.:
	Kim R. Roy
	Abstained

	Troy E. Garron
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	Yes


O’Reilly Auto Parts Site Plan
There is a dpdated site plan for the Board to review if they want.

Use of Town Green – Historical Society Spring Plant Sale
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously granted the Halifax Historical Society the use of the Town Green on Saturday, May 11th, from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. for their annual spring plant sale.  

Litter Pickup with the Sheriff’s Office
The Sheriff’s Office is no longer sending out crews for litter pickup.  The Office may be able to provide some leads (probation office) which might be able to provide some assistance.

Web Site Project
The agreement is done.  Seelig will be setting up a date next week for an initial design review.

Town Moderator - Town Meeting Discussion
Seelig would like to set up as a meeting (maybe April 23rd) with Dennis Carman to talk about Town Meeting schedule.
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Donation of T-Shirts
Linda Cole is working with Noah Roberts of Hanson, who is involved in Project 351 (gently worn clothing as part of his Cradles to Crayons drive) and thought that the Town could donate the leftover 275th celebration (10 years ago) T-Shirts.  It was suggested maybe the town could sell them but Seelig did not think anyone would buy them.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias the Board unanimously declared approximately one hundred 275th Celebration T-Shirts surplus. 
Middle School Resource Officer
Seelig asked the Board if they wanted to have a specific discussion about this article/appropriation proposed by the Silver Lake Regional School District as part of the discussion of the warrant for the Annual Town Meeting.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS (CONTINUED) 
Scott Elliott – live entertainment permit

Mr. Elliott came before the Board for a live entertainment permit.  Roy asked if notified the neighbors and he said that he plans on doing that.  She then asked who would be sober and in charge all the time and he said that would be him.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2019-04 issued to Scott Elliott for live entertainment at 126 Clyde O Bosworth Road on Saturday, June 1, 2019 from 3:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
Senator Brady 
Senator Brady began by saying that the Gaming Commission can approve up to three casinos.  Brockton applied for one and his concerns are is it going to bring crime and prostitution to the area?  He visited the Springfield and they invested in the façade.   They cleaned up the liquor establishment and got rid of drug activity and have a program for gaming addiction as well.  Revenue going to city of Springfield and the Commonwealth has been huge as so far it is a win.  
He has had conversation with the Holyoke, the Cape, the north shore and Brockton to learn how things are going in each community.  So far it has been a win-win for the area.   A restaurant about ½ mile was not affected and jobs have been created.  On the hotel scene people will be paying in Everett will be paying about $1,000 a night as it is close to Boston and there is ocean transportation as in Springfield one would pay 200 or more a night.  
We weren’t getting any tax revenue for Fantasy Sports.  A little fee to the state.  Now they are paying tax.  Legislation hasn’t been a passed.   Hopefully we will get some revenue. 
This year the education thing did not get finalized but they understand how important school funding is.  He knows that charter school reimbursement is not fair and that every other charter school is going after the test scores.  Brockton test scores were above the State average and a couple of years ago Taunton brought the level down.  Tough part is they are not a Horace Mann charter school and do not have to follow guidelines and regular schools have test scores, MCAS and PAC testing. They are keeping a close eye on that.  Another big issue is reimbursement to the communities - 100% the first year and then it drops so the state legislative are looking at changing that formula. 
Garron stated that the Charter schools want to use public school money to advertise and Brady said this is a big issue and right now they are allowed to use the money for that, but the money should be used for the classroom.  He knows that some families sign up for information and didn’t know what they had signed up for Charter School.  They had to change everything.  We are keeping an eye on this.  Legislation is working on it.  
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Brady talked about public safety for Fire and Police.  He said they passed a $2 surcharge meaning for every car that is rented at a car rental will help with the police training.  Brady met with the Firefighters across the commonwealth and explained that when the economy was bad, they allowed structures over 4 floors high and they did not use proper materials that would be safe.  They used particle board that could be flame retardant but the fumes it bothers people with oxygen.  He also went to Stow and put on all the equipment one would put on in a fire and could not believe how heavy it was.  
He continued to say that locally; Halifax, Hanson and other towns did get some money for the Plymouth County Water Shed and he appreciated the Board educating him on it as he would have never known.  He has met with the Chairman of Wage and Means so we can get the same or more money.   
Garron asked if we show a good population of Halifax smoke pot, can we get some of the money and Brady said the tax revenue goes to the Commonwealth and the host community gets a little chunk.   There a lot of towns that voted to not allow them in their community and then there are some that have.  He said that the packaging is somewhat the same as gummy bears and other candies making it easy to confuse children.
Legalizing marijuana has also created an issue for public safety as you can easily determine if someone is intoxicated by alcohol but with marijuana it is more difficult.  Another thing he stated is marijuana stays in your system longer than other drugs.  Marijuana is more difficult to test but they are trying to come with ways to do it.   We knew this was coming but State wasn’t as prepared as they should have been.  He stated that Salem had a good idea where you need an appointment to go to a facility; Brookline didn’t do the same.  Each community sets its own rules on how they want to handle things.  Brockton had ten applications for marijuana facilities.  There is money to help with addiction to everything and Brady is glad to see doctors are finally admitting how bad things really are.  We have the most wonderful doctors in Massachusetts but if someone has a toothache, they’re prescribing oxycodone.  They knew how bad it is, but they are still prescribing it.  Pain meds only last a short time and the body comes almost immune to it, so you need more and more.  The young people turn to other things - heroin and fentanyl.  Drug dealers are mixing fentanyl and heroin and if Police Officers if they get in on the skin, they could be subject to fentanyl. The drug dealers are praying on them.  They did increase the penalties and some people want to get the help rather than jail time.  Garron said that having work in the system for years the programs work well and if a person gets the taste of good living they don’t want to go back.  
Roy asked if he was working on increasing SPED reimbursement for the communities and he said that is on the table and are in the process of having hearings.  If he gets any information, he will pass it on. 
She then said that Kingston does a Special Town Meeting because they then know what the funding is.  At the local level we have to balance the budget and have to make tough decisions so before we come with new programs, we have to figure out how we can fund the ones we have.  
Millias mentioned that the town is negotiating with the two different solar facilities and there is a lot a gray area in the pilot agreement and asked about bills that were pending.  Brady said sometimes, you may get paid for a solar outfit in lieu of taxes.  Seelig said that the court decisions haven’t been favorable to the municipalities.   It will helpful to get a straightforward answer through state law or as Millias said some kind of formula or guidelines to go by.

Seelig then brought up the problem the police department have been observing that school buses operator’s observing cars passes people are not stopping for school buses with the red lights/stop and that we are not getting a lot of help from Mass Dot.  The school bus company has contacted the MassDOT and they said they are no longer accepting the complaints and they do not have the personnel to enforce it.  
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He further said that Halifax has only two officers out at time and there are ten school buses in morning and afternoon.  So, getting proper enforcement would be helpful.  Brady asked if the drivers take photos of the license plate and send it to MassDot and Seelig said that they are getting license plate numbers. We are talking with the school district and bus company about putting cameras on the stop sign that are on the buses so, if we need a photo, we will have it.
Seelig then asked about recycling not the laws and regulations but the problem that the market has changed dramatically over the last few years.  He is reading articles about how communities are going to continue recycling program.  Seelig does not think Halifax or the Commonwealth can do it but if we can some work with the State to try to reestablish the recycling program because we could end up with a system that costs more to recycle than throw it in the incinerator.  He does not think the State can solve it by their self but if there are ways the DEP can help the communities to put together a bigger project, so we have places to bring our recyclable to and maybe the State now will take over some things or give us some avenues or ways to make that program more affordable for us.  Brady asked what Halifax does now and Seelig said the town offers curb side pick-up and then the recycling is brought to the facility in Avon.  He further said various types of materials still get a little bit of money, but we are paying money to bring other materials.    
Brady said that Brockton has a contract with a private hauler for the whole city.  They used to do it internally, but the costs went through the roof.   He continued to say that they use to use plastic bags, but they clogged the machine therefore the hauler would not pick them up.  So, then Brockton went to trash barrels and recycling bins, but the barrels are so small.
He again said that he has talked with the Wage and Means chair and have requested money for Monponsett and the Water Shed.  South Boston and Somerville real estate is coming down this way and some communities are looking for more housing.  If you flood the market with apartments it is going to affect everyone real estate - supply and demand.   We are trying to get people with the expandable money to put it back in the system.  In closing Brady told the BOS if there is anything they need to contract him.

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS (CONTINUED)

Live Entertainment – Cruise Night at Walmart 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2019-06 issued to Ralph Smith for live entertainment at Walmart for Friday Night Cruise Nights from the May 3rd through September 27th. 

Review of the Town Meeting Warrant
Roy is going to review any possible missing articles from the ATM and STM and approve for inclusions.
Millias is going to review the language of the zoning articles (other than those sent in by petition) for approval and then have Millias sent articles to the Planning Board so that they can hold public hearings in time for Town Meeting. 
ATM

Article A9 – part time school resource officer for SL Middle School 
Roy said that this was put outside of the budget and felt it should be inside the budget because an operating item, if justified, should be shared by all three communities.  Kingston still is going to cover cost for the full-time resource officer at the high school.  We expressed that it should be shared by all if justified and Kingston still insisted, they wanted to cover the full-time officer.  
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Roy believes at last night’s FinCom meeting this Article failed because they strongly feel that it should be in the operating budget.  Millias said that Kingston had it all set up and they didn’t have time to change it.  Roy then said that if the residents of Kingston want to pay that cost then that is up to them.  
Article A15 – voting devises at Town Meeting
Seelig said after town meeting there was lot of discussion about:

· trying to move things along at town meeting and were 
· concerned about the privacy of voting 
· yelling at the top of one’s lungs
The Town Clerk’s office talked to other communities about the cost of renting or buying voting devises.  In either case it is expensive; $10,000 to rent for one night and the Town Clerk is not looking to do this.  If residents wanted to do this all they needed was ten signatures on a petition.  He understands the reasoning for it because he too would like to speed things u; it is faster than doing a standing vote or secret ballot; you can retain privacy and there is no need to yell louder than someone else.  It does not make financial sense to bring to Town Meeting.  Seelig did say there may be another concept that we can do that may be a lot less expensive and he is happy if proposal is brought to him and they could do something at a later date.  Seelig wanted the BOS and towns people to know that this has been looked into.  

Article A16

Roy petition article to repave Hayward Street the FinCom voted not to recommend.  This the low end for the basic job would be $250,000 to $300,000. 
Article A17
New streetlight on the corner of Cranberry Drive and Plymouth Street. 
Article A18

$3,500 South Coastal Counties Legal Services Inc. 
Article A19

$3,500 South Shore Resource & Advocacy Center. 
Article A20
$6,550 to update the Town’s OPEB actuarial study. 
Article A21

$520,000 from Water Department retained earning to fund upgrades including roof replacement at the Richmond Park Treatment Plant.

Article A22

$75,000 for network cabling refresh for the town buildings.  
Article A22 (typo in numbering)
$4,200 for server back-up batteries. 
Article A23
$30,000 for new truck for the Highway Surveyor. 
Article A24
$19,500 to repair the town traffic lights at Walmart.  Seelig thought that it was all three sets but is going to check. 
Article A25

$5,950 to preplace the flooring at the Recycling Center.
Article A26

$4,600 to replace the flooring at the rear entrance of the Police Station. 
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Article A27

$4,500 to replace the flooring on the first floor of Pope’s Tavern.   Seelig said they may pass over this Article if there is available funding.  
Article A28
$12,000 to replace windows in Pope’s Tavern and again this Article maybe passed over depending on the available funding. 
Article A29
$33,000 to conduct an ADA self-evaluation on the Town’s facilities, programs and services.   Seelig stated that if the town is not up to date on their ADA compliance then we could be liable for lawsuits.   
Article A30
$5,200 to replace telephones and the telephone system in the town’s building.  
Article A32
$5,100 for back-up system for Town’s e-mail system.
Article A33

$51,000 for a Kubota for the Highway Department.  Seelig is going to talk with the Highway as he needs more information. 
Article A34

$18,000 for a fence for the perimeter of the property at the Highway Barn.  
Article A34 (typo in numbering)

$168,127 for a sweeper for the Highway Department. 
Article A36
$19,200 to replace the flooring on the second floor of the Town Hall.  Seelig does not think FinCom recommended this.  The Board questioned if this was just for the hallway and Seelig said that he will find out. 
Article A37
$7,500 for additional hours for the Conservation Commission secretary for wetland protection work & review.  This Article is presented every year. 

Article S

To fund the Stabilization account which is done every year. This will be funded with money left over from free cash.  
Article B

Plastic bag by-law from the Beautification Committee. 
Article D

Update fines for dog by-law. 
Article E

Accept Chapter 258 Section 13 – indemnifying municipal officials.  
Article E (typo in lettering)
Decommissioning of solar field – new by-law.  Seelig said that he may not get this done.  This by-law would put a little more “teeth” into the PILOT.   
Article P

Approve PILOT agreement for River Street.
Article Z

Zoning issues which could be about ten different articles.  Seelig said that there are two petition articles on marijuana that definitely will be on the warrant.  
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One is going to be on whether to allow marijuana facilities in the commercial district the other is to restrict it more so that facilities could not be within 300 feet of a property zoned residential.  
Article R1

Road acceptance articles for Bourne Drive, Danson Road and Heron Road.  Seelig said that he needs to do some research with Terry (Planning Board Secretary) 
STM
Below is what Seelig has so far for Articles for the special:
· need more money in the health insurance account – more people have decided to sign up to participate in the town’s program.  
· need more money the law account because of the court cases 
· need more money in the election account and town reports account because the Town had extra town meetings.
· the school has asked for a transfer from the vocational education so that they can work on the HVAC system at the elementary school.
· Article for the Aldana Road parcel but Seelig does not know if we are going to ready to do anything with it.  

· Fiscal 2018 bill that was not budgeted for therefore need to pay Area 58 the balanced owed to them. 
· Seelig thinks there is an old bill from Terminal Exchange that he will need to have an Article for. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:36 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Highway, Firefighters, Police Chief and Town Administrator:
	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes


Seelig announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:47 p.m.: 

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:47 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews
Clerk
/pjm
